
1807] The i~tatwtesat Large of Pennsylvania. 477

CHAPTERMMD000XV.

AN ACT TO ENABLE EDWARD TILGHMAN, 3UNIOR, IN BEHALF OF HIS
WIFE, REBECCATILGHMAN, AND THE GUARDIANS OF ANN WALN,
REBECCA WHARTON AND SUSAN WHARTON, MINORS, TO MAKE
PARTITION OF CERTAIN LANDS BELONGING TO THEM AND OTHERS,
AS TENANTS IN COMMON.

Whereasby an Act of Assembly of this Commonwealth,
passedon the twenty-first day of March, one thousandeight
hundredand six, entitled “An act to enableJohnPhilip De
GruchyandJohnBoyd, guardiansof JaneHumphrysa minor,
to makepartitionon herbehalfof landsbelongingto herand
others,as tenantsin common,”~1~the said Philip Be Gruchy
and John Boyd guardiansduly appointed,of the said Jane
Humphrys,were authorizedto act for, and ou her behalf,in
making partition of certain lands situatedin the county of
Lycoming, and in one or inore of the countiesadjoining
thereto,whereof IsaacWharton, David Lewis, JesseWain,
Robert Waln, William Waln, and Alexander Fullerton,
ThomasFitzsimons,JohnMiller, junior, andRobertBird, and
thesaidJohnHuniphrys,thenstoodseizedastenantsin com-
mon: And Whereasit is representedto the legislature,that
beforetheproperdeedswerepreparedfor thepurposeof com-
pleting thesaidpartition,JesseWain, oneof thesaidtenants
in common,departedthis life intestate,leavingissue,Sarah,
married to ThomasBulkeley, JesseWain, Rebecca,married
to EdwardTilghmanjunior, Ann Waln,RebeccaWhartonand
SusanWharton,daughtersof Mary, the formerwife of Moore
Wharton, and daughterof the said JesseWain, deceased,
which Mary Whartondiedin the lifetime of her said father,
and which RebeccaTilghmarf, Ann WaIn, RebeccaWharton,
andSusanWhartonareminors, underthe ageof twenty-one
years;by reasonwhereof the intentionsof the legislaturein
passingthe said actarefrustrated;andthe saidpartition al-
thoughit hath, sincethe deathof the said JesseWain, been
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executedby thoseof the saidtenantsin common,who areof
full ageand by the guardiansof thesaidJaneHumphrys,re-
main incomplete.

Section I. (SectionI, P. L.) Be it enactedby the Senate
andHouseof Representativesof theCommonwealthof Penn-
sylvania, in GeneralAssembly met, andit is herebyenacted
by the authority of the same,ThatEdwardTilghman, junior,
the husbandof the said RebeccaTilgbman, shall be, and
herebyis authorizedto act for and on her behalf, and the
guardianswho areor may be duly appointedby theorphans’
court of the countyof Philadelphia,for the said Ann Waln,
RebeccaWhartonand SusanWharton,shall be, and theyare
herebyauthorizedto act for and in their behalf, in making
partition of the lands aforesaid,and in behalf of the said
minors respectively,to makepartition of the samewith the
othertenantsin commonabovementioned;and to receivere-
leasesand con’v,eyancesto the useof the said minors respec-
tively in fee, of suchpartsandp~trcelsof the said lands as
may be allotted to them in severalty;and to executeto the
othertenantsin common,suchreleasesor conveyancesasmay
be necessaryto confirm andperfect their titles to the parts
or parcels which may be allotted to them respectively,in
severalty;and generallyfor, andin behalfof the said minors
respectively,to makeasfull andcompletepartition of thesaid
lands,as they or either of them could do if of full age;and
theacts.of thesaidEdwardTilghman,junior, in thepremises,

• shall be asbinding upon the saidRebeccaTFlghmanandher
heirs,asif the sameweredoneby herafterattaining full age;
andtheactsof suchguardiansof thesaidAnn Wain,Rebecca
Whartonand SusanWharton,in the premises,shallbe bind-
ing upon the said Ann Wain, RebeccaWhartonand Susan
Wharton, asif the samewere doneby the said Ann Wain,
RebeccaWhartonand SusanWharton, after they had re-
spectivelyattainedfull age.

ApprovedAprIl 4, 1S07. RecordedIn L. B. No. 10, P. 615.

Note (~)Chapter2695; Suprathis volume, p. 226,


